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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

5 December 2024.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies.   

 

A review of your record shows that you enlisted in the Marine Corps and began active duty 

service on 23 January 2023.  During receiving week and prior to training, you experienced a loss 

of consciousness (LOC) on 26 January 2023 while “standing watching the rifle case with one 

other recruit.”  You were taken to  Emergency Room and neurology due to 

suspicion of a seizure.  Your CT scan was unremarkable, and your labs and EKG were within 

normal limits; consequently, you were cleared for training.  Prior to being picked up by a platoon 

you had a second, third, and fourth LOC episode on 6 March 2023 and 6 April 2023, and 12 

April 2023, respectively.  You were again evaluated for seizures to include CT scan, labs and 

EKG, which again showed normal results.   

 

On 5 May 2023, you were recommended by qualified medical personnel for administrative 

separation for a condition not amounting to a disability.  The recommendation was reviewed and 

endorsed by three Medical Evaluation Board (MEB) members.  The MEB determined that you 

have a condition that renders you unsuitable for military service but does not amount to a 

physical or mental disability.  On 8 May 2023, you acknowledged your Article 31 rights, waived 






